


Well, what a year it had been. We have reached 2858 children in 80 se�ngs and our provision has 
started to reach people outside of No�nghamshire.

We have loved developing our FRED programme further this year and were delighted to work with 
LLEP and D2N2 to reach young people who learnt about their career aspira�ons and opportuni�es 
whilst recording their own videos! - Look on our socials for those in ac�on!

Our HAF provisions widened up across the East Midlands and we worked with over 2858 children 
on free school meals providing fun ac�vi�es, food, nutri�on and mental wellbeing support. 

‘The partnership with Streetgames has strengthened, with our Peer Researcher talking to hundreds 
of young people about the impact of social media and music on gang culture. Through further
consulta�on next year, they hope their findings will go back to central government and influence 
local change.

On top of all of this, we have been con�nuing to deliver and develop our Freedom Factory and
Mo�va�onal Morning programmes. The world around us con�nues to change and challenge
children/young people’s resilience and our work, using music and dance, now seems more
important than ever. With the great impact work we are developing with NTU, we are moving 
forward to being able to demonstrate further the fundamental changes that these programmes 
have, par�cularly on a�endance and anxiety.

Freedom Founda�on has grown during this last year to 7 employees, 4 contractors and over 50 
facilitators and everyone comes their own passion for suppor�ng children’s mental health - we are 
very proud of the team. 

As we move into 2022 - 2023 we hope our growth con�nues to help us reach more children and 
young people during this turbulent �me. 

We thank everyone that has supported us personally and professionally - the dedicated team, our 
funders, partners, schools and communi�es we have the pleasure of working with every day. 

And of course the children, one of whom told us 'I wish I could come here every day', well we wish 
we could have you! Keep moving forward but do not forget to look in the rearview mirror! 

Please take a moment to look at the successes we have enjoyed across the year. 

With love and dedica�on,

Laura & Stacey
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As we look forward to the year ahead, we con�nue to self-grow our core team and remain
commi�ed to reaching more children and young people to support their mental health and
wellbeing.

We aim to reach more vulnerable children that we know benefit from our programmes, in SEND 
and Alterna�ve Provision se�ngs. We will educate, train, and commit to providing our workforce 
with the tools and resources required to deliver this; including SEND, behavioural management, 
and trauma induced behaviour training.

Our partnerships con�nue to grow and strengthen and we look forward to sharing with you the 
results of our Peer Research project.




